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Dear Senator Beebe-Center, Representative Hasenfus, and distinguished members of the 
Committee on Criminal Justice and Public Safety, 
 
My name is Heide Lester, and I am the Deputy Director of EqualityMaine, which has been 
advocating on behalf of Maine’s LGBTQ+ community since 1984. We oppose L.D. 1024 and its 
attempt to roll back the protections of the Good Samaritan Law by adding new crimes to the 
list of crimes that can be charged at the scene of an overdose. This bill attempts to reverse 
important progress that has been made to save lives in Maine. 
 
LGBTQ+ people have higher rates of substance use and substance use disorders compared to 
non-LGBTQ+ people: LGB adults are nearly twice as likely as heterosexual adults to experience 
a substance use disorder,1 and transgender people are almost four times as likely as cisgender 
people to experience a substance use disorder.2 LGBTQ+ people may also be at increased risk of 
opioid overdose given other substance use disparities (e.g., alcohol, methamphetamine) and the 
link between poly-substance use disorders and opioid overdose.3 Higher rates of substance use 
disorder are often exacerbated by social stigma, discrimination, and the pressures of minority 
stress.  
 
A substance use disorder is a treatable, chronic disease and as such warrants a public health 
approach. As with most public health issues, there is no one solution for preventing overdose 
deaths. However, opioid overdose is often reversible through the timely administration of 
naloxone and other emergency care as needed; and people experiencing overdose caused by 
non-opioid drugs also benefit from emergency medical care. Yet people often fear that alerting 
EMS to an overdose might result in themselves, the person overdosing, or both receiving 
criminal penalties. Said another way, the threat of charges may prevent individuals at the scene 
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of an overdose from calling for help. But because they mitigate bystander fears, Good Samaritan 
laws with more expansive legal protections are associated with lower rates of overdose deaths.4 
 
As the Network for Public Health Law said of Maine’s current Good Samaritan law, “In our view, 
this approach is more compatible with the expressed aim of these laws: to save lives by 
ensuring that individuals know that the state views the provision of emergency care as more 
important than arresting and incarcerating the individual who overdosed and those who seek 
help for them. We encourage other states to follow Maine’s lead.” 5 
 
We urge you to vote “Ought Not To Pass” on L.D. 1024. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Heide Lester (they/them) 
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